
Sunday before Christmas, the Holy Fathers 20 December 2015 20  Грудня 2015 р 

Порядок Богослужінь 

 

Paul Prociuk, By wife Jean & Family 

LITURGICAL SERVICES 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
    Divine Liturgy Schedule:   

8:30 AM Ukrainian/Українська   
10:00 am English/Англійська 

 
Weekdays - Будні  (see back page) 

 
  Confessions - Сповідь  Prior to every 

Divine Liturgy                   
Baptisms - Хрещення - Contact the pastor 

Weddings - Вінчання 
   Contact the pastor 9-12 months in 

advance 
* occasionally subject to change—see back page 

 
Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія Пресв.  

Євхаристії  
505 Watt St. - ‘at the corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
Parish Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB 

R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866     
Email: heparish@gmail.com 

Fax: 204.668.2024     
Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St.  
Tel: 204.654.4786 

Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave.  
Tel: 204.661.5240 

Perogy Hotline: 204-667-6304  
Hall Rentals: 204.880.1334 

Please remember in your PRAYERS, CALL and VISIT: 
 

Olga Hnatiuk, Ollie Kostiuk, Fr. Eugene Rudachek, Fr. Ernie Hafichuk, Mary Schurko, Tena 
Lisowick, Alice Lapka, Steve Romas, Susan Chomiak, Angie Hall, Ted Gierys, Alex Lasota, 
Gloria Kroeker, Nadia Kozoris                                                            
Riverview: Bill Tataryn, Sharon Williamson   
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk, Bill Simcoe 
Maples Care Home: Julia Parabochy   
Donwood: Kay Laschuk     Red River Place (Selkirk, MB): Irene Drosdoski 

 

Call our priests 204.654.4157 anytime for a Pastoral or Sacramental visit. 

Remember to visit the Archeparchy website for many interesting news items 
and information.www.archeparchy.ca 

Today at the Blessed Vasyl’ Shrine, Metropolitan Lawrence opens a 

SECOND HOLY DOOR within our Archeparchy. That makes at 

least 4 Holy Doors in Winnipeg for this wonderful Jubilee Year of Mercy. A Jubilee Year 
is a practice from ancient Biblical times that has been renewed in recent centuries by the 
Catholic Church with a new spiritual meaning. A Jubilee Year has always meant a 
forgiveness of debts and due punishments and a restoration of all that was yours but you 
may have lost for one reason or another. Well, our Catholic Jubilee Year is also one of 
restoration of the lost treasure of God-given GRACE and strength. It is a restoration of 
the relationship that we should have with our Lord. We can achieve this restoration/
renewal and healing for ourselves by fulfilling certain signs that show we understand and 
want it! The signs are actions that involve making a little pilgrimage to one of the Holy 

Doors and passing through it. Another required action is making a good Confession and worthily receiving 
Holy Communion. Then there are some prayers: The Creed, and a prayer for the intentions of the Holy Father 
Pope Francis (which traditionally have been the Our Father, a Hail Mary and a Glory be). And making a brief 
meditation on the theme of Mercy. Other than passing through a Holy Door, we can also choose to perform at 
least one of the 14 Acts of Mercy. We can achieve this daily. What for? For souls in purgatory - esp. loved 
ones - who in turn will pray for us until we meet again. Let us boldly take on this total renewal! 



Some PARISH Contacts 
 

Fr Michael Kwiatkowski  204-654-4157 
Fr Edward Kwiatkowski   204-250-5210 
Dcn Myroslaw Tracz 204-589-7592 
Cantor: Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Parish Council Chair: 
   John Petryshyn 204-667-9403 
Soloist: Paul Bakan  204-667-8866 
Rosary Volunteers: Dave 204-669-2068 
Property Management Chair: 
      Mike Kowalchuk  204-663-5363 
Catechism: Joan Buchel  204-334-7207 
Altar Servers - Coordinator: 
 Spencer Katerynuk 204-338-4167 
H.E. Youth - President: 
 Damon Fawcett  204-292-8425 
U. C. Brotherhood -President: 
 Ron Aftanas  204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
 Lydia Firman  204-668-1920 
Knights of Columbus - Grand Knight: 
 Ernie Shume 204-237-9394 
Seniors—President 
    Bernice Hrehirchuk 204-669-2068 
Bingo/Nevada—President: 
    Matthew Bakan  204-667-8175 
SEE A CONCERN? LET US KNOW! 

Maintenance request forms Please fill 
out the form and leave it in the drop box. 

The P.M. committee will get on it...!   

Miraculous Icon 
Will be in the home of Joan 

Lewandosky. 

 Evelyn 
Tymchuk @ 204.667.6791. 

HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE 
A wide range of spiritual and inspirational reading… Many 
beautiful gift ideas for Birthdays, Weddings, First Holy 
Communion, Baptisms… cards, Icons, Rosaries, Chotky & 
Crosses. 

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 
For More Information Contact Liz at 204.334.2081 

Living Faith Booklets are now available at the bookstore! 
 

1. Envelopes $3385.00 

2. Open Collection $42.00 
3. Vigil Lights $86.55 

4. Carolling $70.00 

5. Flowers (Christmas) $55.00 

6. Seminary $100.00 

7. I.H.M.S. $100.00 

8. Andrew's Pence $100.00 

9. Peter’s Pence $50.00 

10 Baptism Donation $300.00 

11 
Grey Cup 
(Fundraiser) 

$1946.15 

  Total this week $6234.70 

20 December, Sunday 
 11:00 am -  The Second HOLY DOOR of our 
 Archeparchy for the Jubilee Year of Mercy will 
 be opened at the Blessed Hieromartyr Vasyl’ 
 Velychkovsky Shrine, St. Joseph Church, 250 
 Jefferson Ave. 
20 December, Sunday 
 2:15 pm-4:15 pm -  UR Youth Christmas 
 Festivities -  Skating at West Kildonan Arena, 
 346 Perth St. Bring your own Skates!! There 
 will be a gift exchange following at 724 
 Lansdowne Ave. All those participating are 
 asked to bring a $10 gift. 
24-29 December, Thursday-Monday 
 Office/Parish Centre will be closed. The Holy 
 Eucharist Staff wishes all the Parishioners of 
 Holy Eucharist a most Blessed Christmas! 
6 January, Wednesday  
  9:00am -  The Baptism “Theophany” of our 
 Lord “JORDAN”. Blessing of Water. 
10 January, Sunday 
 9:00 am -  Catechism will resume. (Parish 
 Centre). 
12 January, Tuesday 
 6:00 pm -  K of C Canon Luhovy Branch will be 
 hosting “Surviving Christmas Game” a 
 Christmas gathering starting with Moleben, 
 reception and Carolling to follow. St. Anne 
 Church, 35 Marcie St. For tickets call Robert @ 
 204-339-3837 

BLUE MARIAN (Side Altar) +Peter & +Polly Oleski, 
By daughter Jeanette 

Berezuk & family 

RED SAVIOUR (Side Altar)   

Health, By Anonymous 

Жертводавство  
“

2015 

Coffee House Schedule TODAY !!  
 December 20, 2015 - No coffee house 
December 27, 2015 -  No Coffee House

Last Week -  Get your 
Christmas cards/candy 
NOW!! 
H.E.Y. -  Holy Eucharist 
Youth !! 
The youth will be selling Christmas cards in 
Ukrainian and English after 10:00am Divine 
Liturgy. Also the youth will be selling 
homemade Chocolate Angels!!!!Please come 
out and support us!!  

 Epistle Readers Dec 20, 2015 Dec. 27, 2015  Jan. 3, 2016  Jan. 10 , 2016 

 8:30 am 

10:00 am 

Helen Mazur 
Dwayne Rewniak 

John Petryshyn 
Andrew Tataryn 
 

Carlyle Hoffman 
Lillian Deptuch 

Joan Lewandosky 
Elaine Bowman 

Greeters/Ushers     

8:30 am 

 

10:00 am 

Joan Lewandosky 
Matthew Bakan 
 
Ron Aftanas 
Lillian Deptuch 

Joan Lewandosky 
Helen Mazur 
 
Semeon Hrushovetz 
Shirley Skochylas 

Joan Lewandosky 
Matthew Bakan 
 
Morris Mazur 
Leonard Rybak 

Joan Lewandosky 
Helen Mazur 
 
Ron Aftanas 
Bernice Hrehirchuk 

Please See Christmas /Theophany Schedule for all the 
special service times , celebrations and reflections 
that will be offered through out the Christmas season! 

2016 Envelopes are now ready for pick up in the 
Parish Auditorium!! 

Also just in 2016 Calendars!!! 

5:00 pm - Reader 

5:00 pm - Ushers 

10:30 pm - Reader 

10:30 pm - Ushers 

Katherine Buchel 

Aleksandra Manzhura/
Damon Fawcett 

Carlyle Hoffman 

Joan Lewandosky/ 
Semeon Hrushovetz 

December 24, 2015 -  Christmas Eve Encourage all 
your children & 
grandchildren 
and youth to 
attend these 
special Divine 
Liturgies. It’s a 

Jubilee of 
Mercy & 

Forgiveness  

The Electric Chords choir (Manitoba Hydro Choir in which one of 
our own, Cathy Wach-Dueck sings in) video is available on the 
Winnipeg Free Press site: http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/
miracle-on-mountain/?contest_stage=entry. Please encourage 
your friends and family to vote and support the Christmas Cheer 
Board! Voting closes on Dec. 23rd (It’s been extended from Dec. 
16th deadline)!  

The UCWLC Charity Committee would like to thank the 
parishioners and their families for donating winter 
outerwear and other items for Ukraine! The donations went 
to orphanages, street children, youth , adults, senior homes, 
camps for displaced people and to military hospitals.  
Also a huge thanks to the Holy Eucharist Women’s League 
for donating $1800.00 towards shipping the items to 
Ukraine. Thank you for helping the people of Ukraine! 
UCWLC-Charity Committee 

A huge thank you to Mike & Shirley Kowalchuk & 
Mike & Curtis Shupenia for cleaning  our beautiful 
chandelier. Also thank you to Ernie Hall & Damon 
Fawcett for all their help with the nativity set up!!  

 Deacon Nicholas Kohuch has reposed in the 
Lord. November 17, 2015. 
Deacon Nicholas was born on 30 May 1926 and 
was ordained to the Diaconate 27 June 1982. He 
served in a number of parishes, including Holy 
Eucharist and Blessed Virgin Mary in Winnipeg, 
and assisted various priests over the years. 
  Funeral arrangements to be announced.       
 Вічна йому Пам’ять! 

http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/miracle-on-mountain/?contest_stage=entry
http://www.winnipegfreepress.com/miracle-on-mountain/?contest_stage=entry

